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Scholarships totaling $111,900 
go to 71 Class of '95 Seniors,,./ 

More than 400 people attended the 114th annual 
reunion and banquet of the Salem High School Alumni 
Association June 3 at the school. The Association 
rewarded 71 graduating seniors with $111,900 in 
scholarships. 

That total pushed the scholarships awarded to $1 .7 
million since 1908, honoring 1,018 students. 
Treasurer Charles Gibbs announced that gifts totaling 
$113,000 had been received in the last year including 
major amounts from the estate of Dorothy Failer 
Sullivan ('21 ), Robert Sebo ('64) and the late Dr. Floyd 
Stone and Cora May Reich Stone ('35). 

Thanked for 'Caring' 

The Association now has assets of $2,656,000, 
Gibbs said. It awards regular academic scholarships, 
vocational scholarships, Charles Fox medical scholar­
ships, Max Fisher athletic awards plus funds from the 
Young family fund. 

Gibbs thanked all the graduates "for caring and 
remembering." 

Newly elected Association President Connie 
Christofaris Cranmer announced that new members 
of the Executive Committee are Mary Lou Minichelli 
Hartzell ('59), Ed Emch ('71) and Kenneth Kenst ('68). 
Fred E. Cope ('25) and Joyce Cosgrove Ehrhart ('53) 
were re-elected to the Scholarship Committee. 

Shawn Catlos, president of the graduating 1995 
class, responded for his classmates, thanking the 
association for its support ,and for its scholarships. 
The class contributed $200. · 

Rising Tuition costs 
means more funding 

honorees for their energy and industry. He pointed 
out that funds are still needed to keep pace with accel­
erating college tuition costs. He also praised Gibbs 
for his management of the association funds, a job he 
has been performing for many years. 

Custom continues 

Cora May Stone distributed the vocational awards 
to eight students, given to those who are not going to 
attend four-year colleges. She and her 1935 class 
started the custom of vocational awards in 1987. 

Nine athletes received Max Fisher scholarships, 
awarded by Tom Jesko, who wished the winners con­
tinued success. 

The 50-year class of 1945 was introduced by out­
going President Joe Ciotti. Charles Schaeffer gave 
the class response, calling his group a "typical great 
class" of 159 students. He gave a humorous reading, 
recalling all the new inventions that had not even 
existed in 1945. He presented a class gift of $3,000 
to the association. 

The 60-year Class of 1935 and the 55-year Class 
of 1940 were also introduced. 

Lowry honored 

Ciotti also presented the 1995 honored alumnus, 
Raymond J. Lowry, Salem businessman. 

Lowry introduced his family and several key 
employees who helped his career and aided in build­
ing the Lowry Supply Co. "I am most grateful for our 
success and for those who helped." 

He urged public support for school financing, say­
ing: "You have enjoyed all the privileges of gaining an 
education so please don't be just a taker-give some­
thing back." 

He received from Ciotti a large silver tray honoring 
his selection. 

Dr. Gail Herron, Scholarship Committee chairman, L presented the academic awards, congratulating the 
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First-time listing 

A look back 
again honors 
top scholars 

It takes many long study hours for a 
Salem High student to lead a graduat­
ing class in grades. Obviously, few 
succeed. Generally, they are recog­
nized only at the end of their senior 
year, but here we honor them again. 
Below is a never before printed list of 
top grads of Salem High down through 
the years. It was researched by the 
Alumni Association office and 
Principal Charles McShane's staff at 
SHS. 

We were unable to find a first honor 
graduate in each of the years because 
of inadequate records. Those whose 
names are in parentheses were given 
the top scholarship for that year by the 
SHS Alumni Association, but were not 
necessarily the top graduates grade-
wise. · · 

Some brother-sister combinations 
were noted along with a trend since 
the 1970's of multiple winners. Only 
Shawn Scharf ('90) has been a single 
winner in the last 23 years. The com­
petition is increasing. 

TOP GRADUATES 
1908 - (Walter French) 
1909 - (Charles McConnor) 
1910 - (Joseph Mercer) 
1911 - (Charles Burchfield) 
1912 - (Ethel Gearhart) 
1913 - (Zora Lingo) 
1914 - Mary McMurray 
1915 - (Reul Wright) 
1916 - (Ella Thea Smith) 
1917 - (Ray Harroff) 
1918 - Sylva Whinnery 
1919 - (Mable Kalbfell) 
1920 - Amy Kathryne Miller 
1921 - Phoebe Stoudt 
1922 - Albert Knauf 
1923 - (Florence Hoffmaster) 
1924 - Hester Brown 
1925 - Esther Rogers 
1926 - Wanda Mathews 
1927 - Joseph Marsilio 
1928 - Louise Smith 
1929 - Dorothy Lieder 
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1930 - Newell Pottorf 
1931 - Dorothy Marie Harroff 
1932 - Tie - Marye Louise Miller, 

Virginia Grama 
1933 - Dale Leipper 
1934 - Ruth Ruggy 
1935 - Tie - Dorothy McConnor, 

Harry McCarthy, 
Lucyle Hilliard 

1 936 - Tie - Robert Stiffler, Zoa 
Slutz, Lois Dilworth 

1937 - Tie - Jane Metzger, 
Jean McCarthy 

1938 - Harold Hoprich 
1939 - Tie - William Rogers, John 

Evans, Winthrop Difford 
1940 - Tie - Sue Herman, Jean 

Stone, Thomas Houlette 
1941 - Tie - Robert Ballantine, 

Lucia Sharp 
1942 - Rita Pottorf 
1943 - Tie - Emma Bauman, 

Elizabeth Benedetti, 
Gene McArtor 

1944 - Vera Janicky 
1945 - Joseph Kelley 
1946 - Harvey Walken 
1947 - Edwin Mosher 
1948 - Carol Kelley 
1949 - Jerry Miller 
1950 - Shirley McCave 
1951 - Colleen Kirby 
1952 - Dorothy Pozniko 
1953 - Donald Harsh 
1954 - Joel Greenisen 
1955 - Curtice Loop 
1956 - Richard Coppock 
1957 - Tie - Judy Fisher, Barbara 

· Coburn 
1958 - Tie - Diana Crowgey, 

Nancy Cope, Steve Wald 
1959 - Tie - Gordon Dunn, 

Kathy Hanna 
1960 - Dianne Tomkinson 
1961 - Karen Trombitas 
1962 - Steve Saboil 
1963 - Tie - Mary Grisez, 

Richard Shoop 
1964 - James Huber 
1965 - Kathleen Tomkinson · 
1966 - Susan Clark 
1967 - Tom Bica 
1968 - Tie - Jim Stratton, 

Richard Everett 
1969 - Scott Clark 
1970 - Pam Bruderly 
1971 - Jean Kiliman 
1972 - Tie - Mary Segalla, 

Mike Gilmore, 
Barbara Kuniewicz 

1973 - Tie - Janet Woolf, 
Ann Zimmerman 

197 4 - Tie - Kim Berger, Diane 
Curtis, Judy Kuniewicz, 
Kay Ramsay, Jill Yuhanic 
Mary Zatko 

1975 - Tie - Wendy Beilhart, 
Vicki Ciotti , Emily Gibbs, 
Terri Yuhanick 

1976 - Tie - Melissa Bork, Jane 
Jesko, Sally Kendall , 
Jennifer Kornbau, 
Julie Lange, 
Denise Roberts 

1977 - Tie - Linda Benson, 
Douglas Gordon 

1978 - Tie -James Blake, Darrell 
Gaydosh, .Rrck Tyo 

1979 - Tie - Stephen Kataro, Terri 
Lee Saltsman, Linda Scott, 
Catherine Yeagley 

1980 - Tie - Beth Benson, Jeff 
Ehrhart, Denise Herron, 
Dayne Myers 

1981 - Tie - Chuck Henderson, 
Todd Olson 

1982 - Tie - Margot Medford, 
Rebecca Swartz 

1983 - Tie - Mark Johnson, 
Mike Mozina 

1984 - Tie - Michael Madison 
Mary Mozina, · ' 
Joy Richesson 

1985 - Tie - Amy Clunen, Tim 
Herron, Steve Julian, 
Scott Smith 

1986 - Tie - John Barrette, 
Catherine Francisco, 
Kristina Huzyak, Anne 
Medord, Douglas Morris, 
Kimberly Ricker, 
Matthew Settle 

1987 - Tie - Whitney Browne, 
Theresa Moyer, 
Steve Rosar 

1988 - Tie - Anne Soriano, Brian 
Staudt 

1989 - Tie - F. William Kress, 
Matthew Medford, Graham 
Parks, Scott Ricker, Kerri 
Thorne 

1990 - Shawn Scharf 
1991 - Tie - Maria Budner, Michael 

Nery, Melissa Vidumansky 
1992 - Tie - Heidi Auman, Kyle 

Calderhead, Sara Eckstein, 
Mary Rottenborn 

1993 - Tie - Michael Bigham, Curt 
Conser, Kalpana Mohan, 
Tricia Stone 

1994 - Tie - Julie Kornbau, Stev. 
Pieren, Mark Rea 

1995 - Shawn Catlos, Matthew 
Kunar, Sean McGrath 



SHS alumni rate standing "O" 
The Salem High School Alumni 

Association was saluted in June by the 
Salem News in the following editorial. 

DON'T SAY THIS TOWN UNCAR­
ING 

"In the wake of the failure of the 
income tax levy that would have bene­
fitted Salem schools , we received 
many letters-particularly from stu­
dents- who accused the voting public 
of being uncaring. 

"In the letters, much emphasis was 
put on the loss of funded sports pro­
grams and ttie potential pay-to-play 
scenario . 

"We heard little, though, about the 
funding effects on academics, most 
likely because school officials will put 
academics first as they prioritize what 
can be maintained. 

"It is therefore a joy to be able to 
report- as we did in Monday's Salem 

( ~-louston airport 
names Vacar 
chief officer 

Richard Vacar, a 1964 Salem High 
graduate, has been named deputy 
director of operations and mainte­
nance for the Houston (Texas) Airport 
System. 

As chief operating officer for the 
Houston Department of Aviation , 
Vacar will have oversight manage­
ment responsibility for Houston 
International. 

Vacar is a former FAA air traffic 
controller, a licensed pilot and an 
attorney. Until recently, Vacar was 
executive director of Sarasota­
Bradenton International Airport in 
Florida, responsible for management 
for the past six years and oversaw 
construction of a $56 million terminal. 

Prior to that, he was deputy director 
'"1f operations for California's Burbank­

( .lendale-Pasadena Airport Authority. 
-He also worked as a corporate and 
commuter airline pilot, following four 
years in the U.S. Air Force. 

News-that a caring, giving group of 
current and former residents contin­
ues to make contributions to a thriving 
scholarship foundation. 

"For the end of this school year 
alone, 71 graduating seniors received 
a total of $111 ,900 . in scholarships 
from the Salem High School Alumni 
Association. The Association has 
awarded more than $1.7 million in 
scholarship money since 1908. 

"School levies and issues continue 
to sometimes fail and sometimes pass 
in communities across Ohio. We are 
no different. 

"But this community, through the 
persistent efforts of its alumni associ­
ation and the generosity of former stu ­
dents and other individuals, has con­
sistently continued to provide fi nancial 
aid to graduating seniors." 

Richard Vacar 

He is a graduate of California State 
University at Northridge and earned a 
law degree from Loyola Marymount. 
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Help keep 
roof over 
our heads 
Raindrops keep falling on 

our heads--here in your 
Alumni office. They are 
falling on your computer and 
printer and on your records 
and are being caught in pots 
and pans and wastebaskets 
and anything that will hold 
water. 

The Alumni Association 
bought the building four or 
five years ago. Old timers will 
recall it used to house Jess 
Shafer's bar-restaurant in the 
old days. Owning it means 
we will never be hurled into 
the street by a hard-hearted 
landlord, but it does subject 
us to problems. 

The porous roof has to be 
replaced this year and the 
cost will be a cool $25,000, 
Treasurer Charles Gibbs has 
been told. It is a big roof. 

So, after gulping hard, we 
wondered if any of our far 
flung alums might care to 
contribute to the Roof Fund. 
If so, dig down deep and 
send your dollars along. We 
will put them to good use, 
stopping the overhead leaks. 

Glub, glub! 
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Another banner period 
underlines Alumni pride 

Another banner six-month period of 
contributions to the Alumni Association 
saw gifts totaling $33, 194 pour in. 
During the period of April 1 through 
October .1 O many memorial gifts were 
received. 

In addition, classes holding 1995 
reunions proved to be very generous 
with their contributions. The Class of 
1980 is to hold its reunion on 
November 25 and will be recorded 
later. 

The 50-year class of 1945 led the 
class reunion list with a $3,000 gift, 
running the total to $12,552 from 12 
reunion classes. The new class of 
1995 gave $200. 

The individual contributors are list­
ed below. 

Class reunion donations 

$ 665 
$1,935 
$1,174 
$3,000 
$2,188 
$ 647 
$1,285 
$ 50 
$ 573 

$ 200 
$ 635 
$ 200 

Class of 1934. 
Class of 1935. 
Class of 1940. 
Class of 1945. 
Class of 1950. 
Class of 1955. 
Class of 1960. 
Class of 1963. 
Class of 1965. 
Class of 1970. 
Class of 1975. 
Class of 1985. 
Class of 1995. 

Class of 1930 
From Salem: Thelma McEldowney Bradley in memory of 

Harold Bradley; Frances Ressler Breit; Ann Van Blaricom Falor, 
Akron. OH. 

Class of 1931 
Russell & Leila Beck Hainan, Bradenton. FL, in memory of 

Larry Hainan ('54); Hazel L. Johnson, Lakeland, FL. 
From Salem: Georgiana Buta Monda in memory of Helen 

Dora Copacia Schneider. 
Class of 1932 

Rose Janicky Busanic, Bedford. OH. in memory of loved 
ones. 

Class of 1933 
Robert 8. Carey, Pompano Beach. Fl., in memory of Albert 

Hanna and Dr. Richard McConnor. 
Class 1934 

Stelan & Helen Oana. Canton, OH, in memory of all '34 
classmates who have passed on: Judge Richard D. Dunn. 
Dearborn Hts .. Ml, in memory of Theda Sersen Dunn and the 
Class of 1934: Richard C. ('32) and Martha Jane Leonard 
Albright. Largo. FL: Robert J. Ketterer. Alliance, OH; Betty Lee 
Keneweg Lewis, Lisbon. OH: Constance Morgan Bricker. 
Leetonia. OH: Ruth Christopher Reay, Warren, OH: Martha 
Wells Wiant Westlake. OH: Albert A DeRienzo. Mt Rainier, MD; 
Ruth Ruggy Metzger, Apache Junction. AZ.: Herbert R. Bush, 
Holly Hill. FL: Helen Moffett Bender. Weirton, WV; Harriet 
Nusbaum Robillard. Grosse Point Farms, Ml: Harold G. Bush, 
Windsor, CA; Robert J. and Kathryn Taylor Wentz, Marysville. 
OH: Dr. Walter Papesch, Wilmington, NC. 
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From Salem: Roy E. Yeager, Robert K. Stamp, Waller 
Hiltbrand, Frederick S. Barckhoff, Adele Weiss Bower. Marie 
Callahan Fawcett, Dorothy Dixson Keller, Mary Bender 
Patterson, Josephine Cobb Sturgeon, Helen Pauline Polder. 

Class of 1935 
Rita Getz, Buena Park, CA in memory of Joseph 0 . Getz 

('35): Lois B. Richardson, Portsmouth, VA; Burton E. & Dorothy 
McConnor Erickson, Traverse City, Ml, in memory of Dr. Richard 
McConnor: Alice McCloskey & family, Ho-Ho-Kus, NJ , in memo­
ry of Charles T. McCloskey and Dr. Richard McConnor: Ray 
Bruderly, Alliance, OH: Horace K. Schwartz. Sarasota, FL, in 
memory of Floyd Stone: Betty Lewis Hammell. Miami, FL, in 
memory of Ben Cope: Thomas D. Bennett. Spokane WA. in 
memory of Ruth Obenour Snyder end Floyd Slone. 

From 1995 reunion: Albert DeRienzo, Mt Ranier, MD; Alice 
Whinnery Williams, Sebring, OH: Charlotte King Roth. 
Sebastian, FL: Cora May Reich Stone, Ellenton, FL; Donald 
Hammell, Miami, FL: Frances Juergens Pettay, Cheshire. CT: 
Fred Roth, Sebastian, FL: George Brantingham, Winona. OH: 
Glenn Detrow, Cuyahoga Falls. OH: Horace Schwartz, Sarasota. 
FL: Jack Mullins, Rancho Santa Fe, CA: Janet Walker Roos. 
North Canton. OH: John Knepper, Pittsburgh , PA: Letty Fisher 
Russell , Milan. OH: Lowell Shaltenberg, Tullhoma. TN: Mary 
Helwick Moff, Youngtown. OH: Ray Bruderly, Alliance. OH: 
Richard Bartchy, Saxonburg, OH: Richard Wiggers. Sebring, 
OH. 

From Salem: John Ulrich, Joyce Chatfield Smith, Margaret 
Stewart, Margaret Williams McQuilkin. Martha Schmid Redden, 
Mary Pottorf Harris, Nevin Halverstadt, Richard Scullion. Robert 
Schaeffer, Christina Robinson Linton, Harry & Florence Kleon 
McCarthy, Grace Roessler Karp, Harris Harris, Carl Skowron in 
memory of Walter Skowron, Dorothy McConnor Erickson, 
Traverse City, Ml, Florence Kleon McCarthy, Salem, Mary Kay 
McConnor, Salem, and Rudy Schuster. Salem, in memory of Dr. 
Richard McConnor. 

Class of 1936 
From Salem: Robert & Mary Cosma Whitehill in memory of 

Jo Adams Linder. Fredrick Schmid and Helen Dora Copacia 
Schneider: Eugene Y Albright. Chula Vista. CA: Harriet 
Vansickle Alaback, Lake Worth, FL. in memory of Walter L. 
Vansickle ('43): John C. Waggoner. Columbus. OH, in memory 
of Robert B. Waggoner ('38). 

Class of 1937 
Nanee Gibbs Bennett. Kirtland. OH, in memory of Dr. Floyd 

Stone. 
From Salem: Jeanne Layden Cantwell in memory of Jean 

Christie Horning. 
Class of 1938 

Paul A. Meier, Hebe Sound, FL., in memory of Dorothy 
Middleton Bonsall: Anica Simien Burson, Cuyahoga Falls, in 
memory of Helen Dora Copacia Schneider: Special Class Gift. 

Class of 1939 
Kenneth McConner, San Jose, CA, in memory of Walter 

Skowron: R. Lee & Mary Schafer, Ashland, OH, in memory of 
Frances Webster Beattie; Richard G. Capel, Seville, OH, in 
memory of Robert Layden: Barbara Williams Vickers, Whittier. 
CA: Pete Taflan, Canton, OH. in memory of Helen Dora Copacia 
Schneider: Dr. Joe D. Morris, Ann Arbor, Ml: 

From Salem: Polly Silver Riley in memory of one of her old· 
est and dearest friends, Frances Webster Beattie: Alyse L. 
MacDonald Boehm in memory of Frances Webster Beattie. 

Class of 1940 
Helen Knepper Brooks, Beaufort, SC, in memory of Col. 

William D. Brooks; Jacqueline VanHovel Ewing, Silver Spring, 
MD, in memory of Eva Reader Landwert: Ellen Monks Nimon, 
Canton, OH, in memory of Eva Reader Landwert: Frances 
Dolinar, Canby, OR: Allen Fehr, Simsbury, CT: Beatrice Hersman 
Pierce, Wooster, OH; Betty Abblett Bartha, Inglewood, CA: Betty 
Valentine Lucas, Cleveland, OH; Costica Ganja, Struthers, OH: 
Eva Yurchak Myers, Leetonia, OH: Frank W. Davis, Lancaster, 
OH: Jack Doyle, Tavares, FL: Harry Halverstadt, Los Alamitos, 
CA: Helen Ward Wolfgang, Winter Haven, FL: John E. Warner. 
Strongsville, OH: Kenneth O'Connell, Chesterland, OH: Naomi 
Walker Ruprecht, Arlington Hts .. IL: Robert Bruderly, Deland, 
FL: Robert & Twila Ward Loudon, Fredericksburg, VA: Robert 
Neale, Winter Haven, FL: Ruth West Spalding, Alliance, OH: Ted 
Ursu, Cleveland, OH: James Ballantine, Sandusky, OH: Thomas 
Houlette, Sidney, OH, in memory of Jim Houlette ('73): Maxine 
Bradley Lowry, Worthington, OH: Philip Hurray, Akron, OH; 
Eleanor Eberwein Sankey, Greenville. SC: Mary Hatzagan 
Lombardo, Dade City, FL. 

From Salem: Betty Kirchgessner Alesi , David Kachner, 
Eugene Spack, Helen Bender Vignon. Hilda Ulrich Kerr. Jean 
Stone Piersol, Torch Nedelka, Ralph Landwert, Robert Enders, 
Simon Wagner, Theresa Ciricosta Fithian, Robert & Ruth Dixon 
in memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck. 

Class of 1941 
Lucia Sharp Dexter, Guilford, CT, in memory of Judge Joel 

H. Sharp and Gloria Gibson Steele: David P. Freed, Painesville, 
OH, in memory of Fredrick (Lefty) Schmid: William H. Theis 
Midlothian, TX, in memory of Fredrick Schmid: Louise 
Mcconn, Highland, CA.: in memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck 

From Salem: Robert S. McCulloch Jr. in memory of Francb 
Webster Beattie and Fredrick Schmid: Betty Percival Field in 
memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck. 

Special gifts from the class of 1941 in memory of class­
mates killed in WWII. 

In memory of Warren Tullis: Elizabeth Mingroni Nlison: 
Joseph G. Yuhaniak; Betty Percival Field; Robert R. Houlette: 
James V. Zimmerman: Robert S. McCulloch Jr.: Lou Raymond: 
Dora L. Tinsley: C. Boyd Helm: Lowry Supply Co. ; Elliott Hansell: 
Dorothy Snyder Phillips: George W. Baillie Jr. : George Lozier: 
Mary K. Ohl Sanders: William Zocola: Alice Oana: Mary J. 
LaMonica Andres: Tom Yuhaniak: Gayle Paxson: Earl Reiter: 
Dorothy Greene Hanner. Sebring, OH: June Ball Falk, 
Greensboro, NC: Zelda Icenhour Rice, Sebring, OH: Jane 
Davidson, Eckert. Columbiana, OH: Karl Theiss, New Canaan, 
CT: Nan Beardmore Britt, Columbus, OH; Edna Hamilton 
Kennedy: Davison, Ml: Gale J . StE!~Jrt. West Palm Beach, Fl: 
Ruby Mercer Brown, Warren, OH: Charles and Evelyn Koch 
Kille, Pinellas, FL: David P. ~eed, Painesville, OH; Patricia 
Bolen Kruse, Woodville, OH: Florence E. Pace. Pine Mountain, 
GA; Vivian F. Engelbrecht, Rocky Hill , NJ ; Mary Morris Rossi; 
Eleanor Kuhns Huston. Cape Coral, FL: Walt Bolinger: Baton 
Rouge, LA; Robert Umberger, Rockport. ME: Eleanor Schullz 
Mayhall. Riverview. FL. 

Class of 1942 
Irene Schmidt Sullivan, Negley, OH: Robert Irey, Littleton, 

CO, in memory of Jean Schaefer Stewart: Eva Vissers Lindsay, 
Clinton Twp., Ml, in memory of Mary E. Vissers Rapske: 

From Salem: Bruce & Mollie Schmid Hack ('45) in memory 
of Glenn Thomas. 

Class of 1943 
Emma Bauman Holmes, Laguna Hills, CA: Marjorie McArtor 

Herder. West Hills, CA: Ellen Morris Snyder. Sebring, OH; Class 
gift in memory of Betty Merry Randell : Jean Reeves Weigand, 
Akron, OH, in memory of Betty Merry Randell : 

From Salem: Charles Gibbs in memory of Jeanne Vaughn 
Zeck. 

Class of 1944 
From Salem: Jack Rance in memory of Clyde (Pete) Davis 

and Jeanne Vaughn Zeck: Janet Whinnery Zimmerman in mem· 
ory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck: Doris Holroyd Primm in memo 
Jeanne Vaughn Zeck; Richard & Doris Ellis Boughton in me 
ry of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck: Barbara Butler Greene in memor 
Jeanne Vaughn Zeck: Class gift in memory of Kenneth 
Shallenberg, Thomas DeMeo, Clyde "Pete" Davis. Jeanne 
Vaughn Zeck: 

Class of 1945 
From Salem: James W. Gibbs in memory of Helen Riddle 

Heim; Shirley Mangus Beeler in memory of Charles B. Mangus: 
June Hoskinson Botu: Dorothy Zimmerman Bricker in memory of 
Jerry Zimmerman ('49): Pat Keener Butler in memory of Sis 
Keyes Lange: Donald L. Cowan: Jeanne Walsh Dale in memory 
of Marjorie Reeves Steybe and Joanne Combs Hagan: Robert 
Ellyson: Donna Lutz Franks: Betty Astry Gipp; Juanita Whaley 
Hoffmann: Marjorie Zeller Landwert; Betty Englert Less in mem· 
ory of Helen Englert Conko ('43) and Paul Englert ('44): Elaine 
Slosser Davis in memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck: Richard 
Mossey; Charles D. Schaeffer: Joseph A. Wendel in memory of 
Pavel Wendelsky and Anna Wendelsky: Elizabeth Thatcher in 
memory of our classmates no longer with us: Dolores 
Poorbaugh Volio in memory of Jim Appedisan: Roberta Weber 
Weingart: Janice Frantz Woodworth in memory of Myrna Tullis 
Votaw ('45) and Isabell Frantz Beck ('34): Mr. and Mrs. Joseph 
A. Wendel to repay $1,000 scholarship received by their son, 
Paul, in 1981 . 

The Wendel family including Joseph ('45) & Mary Ellen 
Wendel, James & Joanne Wendel Morrison ('77), David & 
Barbara Wendel Grimm ('78), Regina Wendel ('BO), Paul Wendel 
('81), James & Martha Wendel Huckle ('83) and Marie Wendel 
(2002) in memory of James J. Wilson ('55): Walter F. Andres, 
Green Valley, AZ., in memory of Jack W. Resatka: Gyla Stern 
Castle, Geneva, OH, in memory of Marjorie Reeves Steybe: 
Donald Christen, Jacksonville, FL Calvin Critchfield, Elyria, OH: 
Lucy Cocca Davies, Phoenix, AZ: Fred Dawson, Houston, TX: 
Richard M. Falk, Globe, AZ., in memory of Jack W. Resatka: 
Gertrude Hermann Gottschling, Rocky River. OH: Vivian L. 
Hoprich, Salisbury, MD, in memory of Lowell E. Hoprich: Mary 
Lou Mason Horst, Chadron, NE: Stella Kot Jones. Douglas, WY: 
Frances Vaughn Juarez, Cleveland, OH, in memory of Ella Thea 
Smilh Cox, Helen Thorpe and Royal Dinkleman: Mary 
Vogelhuber Kekel, Zephyrhills, FL: Joseph F. Kelley, MD. 
Cleveland, OH: Joseph E. Kupka. Warren, OH, in memory of 
Robert L. Kupka ('54) and Steven G. Kupka ('58): Carl Ja 
Leach, Saint Marys, OH; Claude N. Mosher, Decatur, IL: Nor 
S. Smith, Clearwater, FL: Emmer F. Snyder, Girard, OH: 
T. Sobolewski, Niles, OH, in memory of a dear friend, Jack . 
Resatka ('45): Marjorie Miller Stryffeler. Beloit, OH; George A. 
Vavrek, Henderson, NV: Lela Abblett Vocature, Fort Collins, CO, 

(continued on page 5) 



(continued from page 4) 

memory of Marjorie Reeves Steybe and Lowell Hoprich; 
'abeth Mihai Volio. San Jose. CA; Ruth Swaney Weikart, 
dtonia, OH; 

Class of 1946 
Sally Joy Woodson. Huntersville, NC; 
From Salem: Dick & Helen Karlis in memory of Jeanne 

Vaughn Zeck; 
Class of 1947 

From Salem: Wilma Blockson Ciotti, Glenn Thorne; Dale E. 
Shaffer in memory of Erma & William Shaffer; Mary Horning 
Whiteleather in memory of Jean Christie Horning; Wilma 
Blackson Ciotti ; Glenn Thorne; Ray & Donna Snyder; Cart & 
Margaret Hollinger Sheets in memory of Debora French 
Hollinger ('16), Dr. Richard McConnor ('35) and Jeanne Vaughn 
Zeck ('44); Donna Ward Chappell; Charles Tolson, Beloit. OH; 
Helen Chitiea Payne. Fairfax, VA; Leta Faye Votaw Wright. 
Mansfield. OH: Robert Lantz, Roswell , GA; Robert A Hodge, 
Lisbon. OH: 

Class of 1948 
Faye Hilliard Burton, Payson. AZ; 
From Salem: Betty Zimmerman Rich in memory of Jeanne 

Vaughn Zeck; 
Class of 1949 

From Salem: Bob & Kathie Baker in memory of Glenn 
Thomas; Roy & Shirlee Beck Bell in memory of James J. Wilson; 
Dr. Robert E. Campbell, Haverford, PA, in memory of Frederick 
M. Campbell; Eloise Smith Bradley, Grants Pass. OR; Paul G. 
Althouse, Columbus. OH. in memory of Lena Starbuck Althouse; 
George Taflan. San Diego. CA. in memory of Helen Dora 
Copacia Schneider. 

Class of 1950 
From Salem: Wayne T. Darling in memory of Clyde (Pete) 

Davis and Galen Brandt; Kathryn Hodge Gross in memory of 
James J. Wilson and Richard Gross ('48); Ford Joseph Jr. ; 
Helen Schulter Cranmer; Robert Hickey; Isabelle Kleinman 
Cibula; Robert & Anna Herron Lepping; Harvey Mason; Marge 
Greene Bruderty; Nina Snyder Wister in memory of Jeanne 
Vaughn Zeck; Nick and Jean Cosma in memory of Rose Cosma 
('43); Wayne T. Darling in memory of deceased members of the 
1950 class; Willard Stamp; Cart & Connie Probert Mix, North 
Canton, OH. in memory of Bill Probert ('42) ; Nora Rutter 
Hoopes. Sebring, OH; Jerry Harroff, Canton, OH; James 
Layden. Columbia. NC; Victor & Carol StiHle Lake, Peoria. IL; 
Elijah Alexander. Lanham. MD; Roger & Shirley Hill Buehler, 
Duncanville. TX, in memory of Robert Muhleman ('50) and tit . .,,es Johnston ('50); Wayne Slosser. Satellite Beach, FL; Jane 

~ \ ,udt Sparling, Marshall. MN; Norma Kerns Bergenstein, 
-dbring, OH. in memory of Martha Henkty Sobotka ('49); 
Carolyn Rowlands Crawford, Virginia Beach, VA; Donna Allison 
Johnson, North Lima, OH. in memory of Jeffrey Paul Gussman 
('82) and Phillis Weidenhof Reynolds ('50); Fred Bichsel, 
Gahanna. OH; Lawrence Vasilevich, Wilmington, NC; Nancy 
Stockton Wang. Fort Smith. AR: Donald Lippiatt , Nashotah, WI: 
Gerald Eckhart , Atlantic Beach, FL. in memory of Priscilla Jean 
Eckhart ('52); Lois Firestone, Hanoverton. OH: Flo Chester 
Bendetta, Berlin Center, OH , memory of deceased classmates 
Merlin Cody, Richard Loutzenhiser. Daniel Lockhart; Mary Etta 
Steffel Thomas. Grifton. NC, in memory of Bro. Terrence Steffel 
S.J. 

Class of 1951 
From Salem: Ed & Lois Ritchey Butcher in memory of Helen 

Dora Copacia Schneider ('53). 
Class of 1952 

James L. Cusack, North Canton. OH. in memory of Coach 
Ben Barrett. 

Class of 1953 
Robert L. Stirling, Riverside, CA; 
From Salem: Bonnie Sarginger in memory of Helen Dora 

Copacia Schneider: Ann B. Sandrock in memory of Helen Dora 
Copacia Schneider. 

Class of 1954 
From Salem: Karl & Marjorie Nestor Wright in memory of 

Glen Thomas ('54); John A Gottschting, Youngstown, OH. in 
memory of Helen Dora Copacia Schneider: Robert & Karen 
Sebo, Pittsford. NY. in memory of Helen Dora Coppacia 
Schneider. 

Class of 1955 
Patricia Lease Schweikert . Gainesville. GA; Toni Petrucci 

Casto. St. Cloud. FL. in memory of Jerry Myers and Larry 
Stoffer; Gloria Rowlands Souder, Columbiana. OH. in memory 
of James J. Wilson ('55); Janet L. Reeder. Hanoverton, OH, in 
memory of James J. Wilson; Victoria Paparodis Nellas, Beaver 
Falls. PA. in memory of James J. Wilson; Gayle Paxson Snyder, 
Columbiana, in memory of James J . Wilson; Jerry E. 
Snowberger, Lake City, FL, in memory of Larry Stoffer. 

From Salem: Contribution from July 2 class reunion; Evelyn 
Ernst Pete in memory of James J. Wilson: Kay Paxson 
Minamyer in memory of James J. Wilson; Barbara Beery Lippiatt 
in memory of James J . Wilson and L. Duane Dilworth ('33); 

I 'ward J. & Marilyn Litty Hart, in memory of James J. Wilson 
!-. I Helen Dora Copacia Schneider ('53). 

_.., Class of 1956 
Patricia Ross French, Chevy Chase. MD. 

Class of 1957 
From Salem: Virginia Lisi Toot in memory of Linda Ludwig 

Weber ('57) and James J. Wilson ('55). 

Class of 1958 
Larry L. Brown, Defiance, OH, in memory of Sandra Snyder 

Brown ('62) . 
Class of 1959 

Amelia Jean Bula. Grafton, OH, in memory of Helen Dora 
Copacia Schneider. 

Class of 1960 
Mari lyn Fenton lnjaian , Voorhees, NJ: Karen Smith Udell, 

Wooster, OH; Marla Caplan, San Francisco, CA; Gerald Hookey, 
Kent, OH: Pat Kaercher Hyde, Great Falls, VA; Kathleen Cosma 
Ethridge, Marana, AZ; Patricia Roof Ellenwood, Wellesley, MA; 
Karen Berg Miller. Naperville, IL; Daryl & Judy Schuller Everett, 
Irmo. SC: James Potts, Newark, OH; Martin L. Roth, 
Hanoverton, OH: Vincent & Sally Fester Horning, Wooster. OH, 
in memory of Jean Christie Horning ('38); Joyce Halverstadt 
Schaefer, Mayfield Village, OH; Roland McKenzie, Canfield, OH; 
Kathleen Porter Conway, Westerville, OH: Kathryn L. Kuhl, 
Lyndhurst, OH; Gloria Grace Martinek, Warren, OH; Sandra 
Hanna Williamson. Stone Mountain. GA; S. Edwrd Eskay, 
Tucson, AZ; Ed Enemark, Santa Rosa, CA; Marjorie Hiltbrand 
Woerner. Potomac, MD; Judy Whinnery Royce, New York, NY; 
Michele Cope Weaver, Newport Beach, CA; Mary Lou Anderson 
Mauch, Minnetonka, MN; Karen Berg Miller, Naperville, IL; 
Martin L. Roth, Hanoverton, OH, in memory of James J. Wilson. 

From Salem: James Salmen: Lynn Jones Bennett: Virginia 
Kelly Witms; David Stratton; Carolyn Sanlo Alesi; Frank Copacia: 
Louise Oswald Wiggers: Larry DeJane. 

Class of 1961 
From Salem: Larry & Kathy Shaffer, C.G. (Bud) & Jean 

Shaffer in memory of Dr. Richard McConnor; Kathy Kleon 
Shaffer in memory of L. Duane Dilworth ('33): Mary Barrett 
Musick, Gainesville. FL. 

Class of 1962 
From Salem: Dr. Gail Herron; Jud Chappell in memory of 

James J. Wilson: Mary Lou Earley Gamble in memory of Dr. Cart 
Lehwald: Susan E. Darner, Westlake, OH. in memory of Helen 
Dora Copacia Schneider ('53) . 

Class of 1963 
Richard L. Treleven , Waldorf . MD: Mark Snyder. 

Hamilton.OH: Class of 1963 July 8 reunion gift. 
Class of 1964 

Larry T. Earley, S. Pasadena, CA, in memory of Dr. Cart 
Lehwald. 

Class of 1965 
From Salem: David & Lois Yakubek Bricker, Joe Bricker. 

Terri Brown Swei tzer. Joe Ciotti, Vicki DeJane Zeigler, Cynthia 
Dowd Buckman, Jim & Judy Klein Drotteff , Dennis & Diane 
McClaskey Everhart, Deborah Gbur Winter, Jane Goddard 
Shoaff, Joyce Gross Hazelbaker, Nancy Jensen Ciotti, Richard & 
Gayle Detwiler Juliano, Alice Myers Bezeredi, Karen Sanders 
Turnbull, Sondra Smith Anderson, Harold Schramm, Maureen 
Thomas Null, Darlene Wickman Reed. Dick & Jackie Fusco Wilt, 
Terry Zocoto, Nancy Lieder Eichler in memory of Jeanne Vaughn 
Zeck; Lynn Cartariello, Chicago, IL; Terry Cowan Fitzwater, 
Webster Springs, WV; Frances Culler. Lorain, OH; Charles 
Cushman. Nashville, IL: Judy Devan Ramatia, Marlton, NJ ; Pat 
Englert Reed, East Liverpool. OH; Edmund Fitch, Oxford, OH; 
Jim Gatchick, North Benton, OH; Vicki Gilmer Goodell, North 
Benton, OH; Sandy Hary Thompson, Canfield, OH; Barb 
Hiltbrand Watson, Hartsville, SC: Chuck Joseph, Warren, OH: 
Jim Knight. Nashville, TN: Joe Loutzenhiser, Medina, OH; Linda 
Marino Homrighausen. Dover, OH: Jim Mauro, Columbus, OH: 
Walter Meiler. Houston, TX; Bob Primm, Kent, OH; Jim Rogers, 
Adventura, FL: Kay Schuller Nordquist , Leetonia, OH; Susan 
Snyder Stoddard, Beloit, OH: Rich Stadler, Uniontown, OH: 
Norm Whinnery, Burnsville, MN; Darlene Williams Beeson, 
Mesa, AZ. 

Alt the above in memory of David A. Birchak, Neil A 
Csepke. Donald L. Eagleton. Bruce W. Heineman, Kristine Ann 
Hicks. William Lieder. Randall K. McNeat, William Mitchell, Cart 
Ivan Ostrom, Dominic J. Panezott Jr .. Mary Lee Pitts. James 
Roberts, John E. Wagner. Margaret R. Wilson. Terry Lee 
Yakubek, Kenneth F. Zeigler 

Lucille Zamaretti Karnofet in memory of Joe Zamarelli ('61 ). 
Class of 1966 

Frank Beeson. Phoenix. AZ; Sandra Whitcomb McDaniel. 
Greenwood, IN ; 

From Salem: Mike & Barb Ingram Eckstein ('69) in memory 
of Walter Skowron and Mr. and Mrs. Adam Rudibaugh. 

Class of 1967 
Irene Robinson, North Jackson, OH. in memory of Leonard 

Robinson and Lily Robinson Menning; 
Class of 1969 

From Salem: Philip & Diane Tina Crowgey in memory of 
James J. Wilson ('55): Bill Julian and Jason Julian ('95) in mem­
ory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck. 

Class of 1970 
From Salem: Cathy Kenreigh Cranmer in memory of Dr. 

Richard McConnor. 
Class of 1972 

From Salem: Vivian & Gary Saunders in memory of Rick 
Faulkner ('72): Kathy DiAntonio Reed. Lisbon . OH. in memory of 
Sadie DiAntonio. 

(Continued on page 6) 

Classes salute 
their war dead 

Two Salem High classes from the 
World War II days have saluted their 
war dead by making memorial dona­
tions to the Alumni Association. 

The Class of 1941 made a contribu­
tion of $1,240 in memory of Warren 
Tullis, who was killed in the war. 

At the same time, the class asked 
its members for addresses on the fol­
lowing classmates wh9,.ean't be locat­
ed: Jack S. Atkinson, Gail Eckstein, 
Ruth Farmintino, Ernest Grotefend, 
Robert F. King, Elizabeth Mayer, 
Donald J. Shannon and David Linn. 

The Class of 1944 gave $200 in 
memory of Kermit Johns and honored 
him with a poem written by Doris Ellis 
Boughton. 

Kermit Johns was his name 
A quiet boy who graduated in June 

of '44 
Then nothing was ever the same 
For in August he donned a uniform 

and went to war 
A boy, untried, unsure you see 
But now in the 383 Infantry, 

Company B 
He went through basic training that 

summer 
And came out trained to be a 

machine gunner 
Then off on a ship, to a place never 

seen 
He ended up in the Philippines 
He was probably scared, Leyte was 

so far 
But his courage and bravery earned 

a Bronze Star 
From boy to man in a matter of 

weeks 
It must have been hell in an action 

he didn 't seek 
Fighting for country and to stay alive 
Losing the battle, killed in action 

June 11, 1945 
He was mourned by his parents, as 

were most of the men 
Who went to war, never to return 

again. 
But his classmates remember what 

his death stood for 
And will honor his memory, the first 

to die from the class of '44. 
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1995 
SALEM HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION SCHOLARSHIPS 
$3,500 
$3,250 
$2,750 

$2,500 

$2,000 

$1,750 

$1,500 

$1,250 

$1,000 

$750 

$800 

Shawn Catlos, Matthew Kunar, Sean McGrath 
Rebecca Adams, Joseph Bestic, Mark Minett 
Tarran Turvey, Elizabeth Winch, Daniel T. Moore, Lisa 
Stewart 
Susan Wolken, Arlene Vidumansky, Michael O'Brian, 
Melanie Drake 
Marco Nicotera, Melissa Mehaffey, Danielle Conser, Heidi 
Coy, Brandy Gower, Malia Schmidt 
Kevin Stapf, Robert Oberle, Lyndsay McShane, Erin 
Hubbard, Mike Palumbo, Ian Weir, Treg Steves 
Abi Capel, Stacie Ward, Ryan Drake, Kristi Wilt, Brooke 
Ozimek, Garrett Morlan 
Monika Conrad, Joel Stewart, Erin Morrison, Alicia Frank, 
Ryan Raymond 
Stephanie Apinis, Daniel Dumovic, Christopher Bedell, 
Leanne Burkey, Mark Ramunno, Deirdre Campbell, Stacy 
Siddle, Brian Dean, Jaime Lipp, Heather Sutherin, Zachary 
Buchmann, Jesse Horning, Allyson Cyrus, Nathan 
Hendricks, Daniel Huzyak 
Shannon Hendricks (3-year student) 

VOCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIPS 
Angela Votaw, Heidi Bates, Sarah Hull, Donna Bork, Kelly 
Kosch, Kelly Seddon, Lee Booth, Gerald Bhe 

MAX FISHER SCHOLARSHIPS 
$1,000 Corey Belaney, Tennille Abrams, Terry Bowlin, Michele 

Caldwell , Jaimi Jeffries, Jason Julian, Ryan Pennell, Nate 
Walker, Chris Middleton 

Total 1995 scholarships: $111,900 - 71 students 
1908-1995 Salem Alumni Asso. $1,551,225 (833 students) 
1973-1995 Max Fisher awards $ 124,000 (124 students) 
1987-1995 Vocational awards $ 41,400 (43 students) 
1993-1994 Fox awards $ 47,000 (25 students) 
Total: $1,763,625 (1,025 students) 

Nine grads earn Fox funds 
Nine Salem High School gradu­

ates, now pursuing graduate medical 
educations, have received $1,000 
each from funds left by the late 
Charles Fox. 

Connie Cranmer, president of the 
SHS Alumni Association, said the nine 
received checks on August 1. 

She said the Fox money was aug­
mented by additional monies from the 
Alumni Association . 

Fox, a native of the Lisbon area, 
died in 1972, having worked for the 
Salem China Co. and the Salem Label 
Co. He was one of the founders of the 
Community Concert Association of 
Salem. 

Last year $15,000 in Fox money 
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was distributed to eight recipients. 
The nine 1995 graduate school 

recipients are: Linda Beeler, West 
Virginia University (clinical psycholo­
gy); Mario DiBiase, Chicago School of 
Professional Psychology; Mark 
Herron, Ohio State University College 
of Optometry; Ted Schuster, Case 
Western Reserve (dentistry). 

George S. Wilson, Ohio University 
College of Osteopathic Medicine; 
Peter Winch, University of Cincinnati 
College of Medicine; Kerri Thorne, 
Ohio State University College of 
Medicine; Eric Murray, Medical 
College of Ohio at Toledo (physical 
therapy); Lisa Herron, Medical College 
of Ohio at Toledo. 

(Continued from page 5) 

Class of 1973 
From Salem: Karen Kenreigh Hill in memory of Dr. Richard 

McConnor: 
Class of 1975 

Robert S. Watterson IV. Wellesley, MA, in memory of Bob 
Citino: Elaine Eskay Zins, Powell, OH. in memory of Nicole 
Marie Eskay Zins; Alexander Schaefer, Lenoir. NC: Fred Walsh. 
Clovis, NM: Holly Steffel Anderson, Glendale, AZ: Laura Ross 
Muhleman, Damascus, OH; Rick Albright, Columbus, OH; Rose 
Ann Weikert Peterson, Dunwoody, GA; Natalie Gilbert, Akron, 
OH. 

From Salem: Thomas Wagner. 
Class of 1976 

From Salem: Bill & Jacque Ellis Rich in memory of Jeanne 
Vaughn Zeck. 

Class of 1977 
Msgt. Robert T. Zeck, U.S. Air Force, in loving memory of 

my mother, Jeanne Vaugrn Zeck; Richard & Dena Karlis, 
Aurora. CO. in memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck. 

Class of 1979 
Bill & Lauri Stoffer Bliven, Louisville. KY. in memory of 

James J. Wilson. Y "' / 

Class of Hl80 
Marshall & Patty Clark, Winter Haven, FL, in memory of 

Eva Reader Landwert ('40). 
Class of 1981 

Sherry Kovach Fisher. St. Petersburg, FL, in memory ol 
Robert E. Citino. 

Class of 1982 
Deborah Martens Markovitch, Chesapeake, VA. 

Class of 1985 
From Salem: Allen Alesi, Chrislina and Jim Burchfield, 

Bryan Dailey, Catherine, Davidson, David DeCrow, Georgina 
(Apicella) Dermotta, Michael Eucker, Mark Kemats, Robert 
Magyaros, Dale Menning, William Milliron. Kerry Morrissey, 
Gerald and Amy (Kornbau) Zimme rman; Cara (Burson) 
Bruggeman, Columbus. OH; Lisa (Slanley) Aylor. APO AP 
96508; Arlene (Weikart) Burger, Nazareth , PA; Pauline 
(Schaefer) Castiglione. Patchoque . NY; Christopher Coccia, 
Xenia, OH; David Edling, Dublin, OH; Tracy (Esterly) Emerson, 
Athens, OH; Drew Goddard, Euclid, OH; Bradford Jones, 
Broadview Hts .. OH; Capt. Susan (Borkowski) Markle, Pueblo 
Point Clovis, NM, David Milheim, Columbus. OH; Thomas 
Peterson, San Francisco, CA; Wendy Pizzino, Hilliard, OH; 
Nicholas Watkins M.D .. Dublin, OH; Nanette Webb, Clevelan 
Hts., OH. 

Class of 1993 
James J. Aldom, Salem. 

Other 
Beatrice Crockett Forker, Olmsted Falls. OH. in memory of 

Theda Justice Forker ('28); Mr. & Mrs. Enoch Erickson, 
Youngstown, OH, Mr. & Mrs. David Erickson, Westerville, OH, 
and Mr. & Mrs. David Williams, Youngstown, OH, in memory of 
Dr. Richard McConnor; Dr. & Mrs. Daniel Murphy, Marion, OH, 
in memory of Dr. Richard McConnor; Cherie A. Lease, Salem, 
OH. in memory of Dr. Richard McConnor; 

The Salem News, Salem, OH; Lillian C. Hanna, Salem, in 
memory ol Dr. Richard McConnor; Marshall & Patricia Clark. 
Winter Haven, FL, in memory of Eva Reader Landwert: Claudia 
Barrett, Salem, OH, in memory of James J. Wilson; Howard & 
Susan Rohleder, Salem, OH, in memory of James J. Wilson; 
Lawrence & Donna Hephner, Leetonia, OH, in memory of 
James J. Wilson. 

Exempt employees and Physicians of Salem Community 
Hospital in memory of James J. Wilson; Ed Gilkey, Lisbon, OH, 
in memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck; Wayne Russell Track 
Classic board of directors in memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck; 
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Weingart , Salem, in memory of Jeanne 
Vaughn Zeck; Marjorie Woods in memory of Jeanne Vaughn 
Zeck; Robert Curry, Leetonia, OH, in memory of Jeanne Vaughn 
Zeck; Boardman Track Speed Camp and track officials Jim & 
Joan Fox, Lefty Rowan, Ed Gilkey, F.E. Cope, Bob Curry, Ron 
Scott and Drew Green in memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck; 
Leetonia Education Association in memory of Jeanne Vaughn 
Zeck, mother of Sue Moore; Jim & Helen Wilson and Jim & Julie 
Wilson and family, Akron, OH, in memory of Jeanne Vaughn 
Zeck; Stephen & Dolores Wilkins, North Canton, OH, in memo· 
ry of Helen Dora Copacia Schneider; Edna Mae Barrett, 
Gainesville, FL, in memory of Coach Ben Barrett; Bob & 
Georgiana Bailey Salem and Cornell & Sue Monda, Redford. 
Ml, in memory of Helen Dora Copacia Schneider. 

Class of 1990 . .. 
.. . it's Dec. 22! 

A late starter on the 1995 cla J 
reunion list is the Class of 1990 whic 
will stage its first reunion on Dec. 22 at 
Timberlanes. 
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DAVE BLACKBURN 

((( 

RANDY l. FORTNEY 
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Hair styles 
of the · 1970s 

The Great Hair Rebellion 
Students' hair styles these days 

tend to be on the skimpy side, fea­
turing white sidewalls, Mohawks 
and other hirsute delights. 

Back in the 1970s, the SHS boys 
went in for styles a bit more shaggy 
and imaginative. These examples 
were culled from Quaker annuals of 
that period and should be amusing 
to the subjects' offspring today. 

Next? The bald look perhaps. 

Mark Datrelt I\;\.'-.: I)) il ! l . \ K I.FY 

Karl Ze igler 

JEFF BECK 

HERMAN W. LIN DER 
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Newsy notes 
from Alumni 
fill mailbox 

From: James J. Aldom ('93) 
2262 Tanglewood 
Salem, OH 44460 

I am a Salem High graduate, class 
of 1993. Presently I am a finance 
major of junior standing at John 
Carroll University. 

Upon my graduation from Salem 
High I received an Alumni Association 
scholarship. Through the generosity 
of the Association and its donors, I 
have been able to attend John Carroll 
and blossom in its enriching environ­
ment. For me to express my gratitude 
in words is a hard task. 

In an effort to express my thanks, I 
have enclosed a donation to the 
Alumni Association fund. Hopefully, it 
can be used to give future Salem 
Graduates the opportunities I have 
now, and carry on this great tradition. 

From: Edna Mae Barrett 
2431 NW 41st #5104 
Gainesville, FL 32653 

Thanks for sending the newspaper 
story on Benny (the late Coach Ben 
Barrett). We moved near the children 
in Gainesvil le in late March and Benny 
seemed to enjoy it here since the fam ­
ilies paid us visits. He was watching a 
basketball game on Mothers Day 
when he drew about three breaths and 
just died. It was a shock to us but we 
feel it was the way he would have pre­
ferred since his best days were over. 

Every mail brings letters from for­
mer friends and football players. We 
greatly appreciate all the beautiful 
messages that were sent. He hadn't 
been forgotten. 

Asked if he would have changed 
anything in his life, Benny said "I've 
had a very good life and I wouldn 't 
change a thing." That was Benny--roll 
with the punches. 

The enclosed check is in his mem­
ory. 
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From: Sandra Whitcomb McDaniel 
('66} 

320 Elmead Ct. 
Greenwood, IN 46142 

I truly enjoy receiving the newslet­
ter and learning more about all the 
positive things going on back home. I 
am very thankful and proud to have a 
lot of beautiful memories and a strong 
sense of right and wrong, instilled in 
me while being raised in good old 
Salem, Ohio! 

I hope this contribution can help 
somehow. Keep up the great work! 

From: Rebecca Lynn Adams ('95) 
161 W. 3rd St. 
Salem, OH 44460 

am writing to thank you for the 
scholarship you awarded to me on 
June 3, 1995 at your annual banquet. 

I wanted to let you know how great­
ly it is appreciated. It will be put to 
good use in the first step toward my 
medical career. I hope to be an asset 
to my profession and community upon 
receiving my degree. 

I also hope my career choice will 
enable me to return the kindness by 
helping others who choose to follow 
the same path. 

From: Nancy Lieder Eichler ('65) 
225 N. Union Ave. 
Salem, OH 44460 

Please accept this donation in 
memory of Jeanne Vaughn Zeck, a 
SHS graduate. 

She was once my Girl Scout leader 
and the mother of a good friend. 
Since she loved children , may this 
love be passed on to help other grad­
uates as they begin their journeys in 
life. 

From: Robert G. Halverstadt ('46) 
PO Box 1928 
Corona, CA 91718 

I just received my copy of the 
Spring, 1995, alumni newsletter. 

I thoroughly enjoyed the article on 
the 78th birthday of the "old" high 
school building which I attended. 
Really, I enjoy all of the articles in 
each newsletter I receive. They rekin ­
dle many memories. 

I am hoping to attend my 50-year 
reunion next year. 

From: James L. Cusack ('52) 
1440 Wilkshire Cir., SW 
North Canton, OH 44720 

You do a fabulous job on 
newsletter and it is greatly appreciated 
by many of us. Please accept my 
check in memory of Ben Barrett, our 
recently deceased former football 
coach. 

He was an inspiration to many of us 
and he was very important to many 
young, developing kids at Salem High. 

From: ·Richard G. Capel ('39) 
122-C Roya( Crest Dr. 

·Seville, OH 44273 
I look forward to every issue of the 

newsletter. It always brings back a lot 
of fond memories. Best of all , it seems 
like I can remember things as they 
were then. All classmates are remem­
bered as they were and as they 
looked in high school years. 

From: Marjorie McArtor Herder ('43) 
7638 Sedan Ave. 
West Hills, CA 91304 

I just received the spring edition 
the alumni newsletter, and nostalgia at 
seeing the picture of my old "alma 
mater" on the front page prompts me 
to write and tell you how much I enjoy 
hearing . about Salem people that I 
hadn't thought of in years. 

Having been a California resident 
for some 40 years. I also enjoy getting 
back to Salem every year or so to 
catch up on the growth that has taken 
place since I left the area in 1954. 

If you know anyone who is taking 
the alumni Alaska cruise, tell them that 
the ship is beautiful , fairly new, and 
the crew can't do enough for the pas­
sengers. My friend and I just came 
back from a two-week trip through the 
Panama Canal on that very same ship 
and it was a wonderful experience. 

Keep up the good work on the 
newsletter. 

From: Paul A. Meier ('38) 
7175 SE Bitterroot Cr. 
Hobe Sound, FL 33455 

Received the newsletter and found 
it interesting as always. Thanks for 

(continued on page 9) 
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(continued from page 8) 

(f .. '0i.e te~rific job of writing and publishing 
~ , It 1s sure hard to realize it's now 

over 50 years since the end of World 
War II in Europe. I was stationed at 
Great Lakes Naval Base and was 
downtown in Chicago when the news 
broke. I'll never forget that sight of the 
crowd going just plain crazy. 

From: Emma Bauman Holmes ('43) 
5057 Avenida Del Sol 
Laguna Hills, CA 92653 

Could you note the publication of 
my book, New Directions in 
Elementary School Mathematics: 
Interactive ·Teaching and Learning, 
published in March by Merrill/Prentice 
Hall? 

This book is based on constructivist 
theories of learning and includes more 
pedagogy than my other two books on 
mathematics for elementary school 
children. I am now Professor of 
Education and Children Development, 
Emeritus, California State U. at 
Fullerton, and though retired , I still 

( ··iach a course in mathematics for ele-
11'1entary school children at the 
University and write about teaching 
elementary school mathematics. 

The Alumni Association has 
become a remarkable organization. 
The scholarships granted are impres­
sive and the newsletter is splendid! It 
is so well written that I believe it is 
superior to many university alumni 
newsletters. 

I am enclosing a contribution to the 
Association to support its work. 

(Editor 's Note: Emma Bauman 
won the top scholarship awarded in 
1943--$300.) 

From: Mario DiBiase ('86) 
1123 Washington Blvd. #2E 
Oak Park, IL 60302 

I wanted to send this short note to 
express my deepest gratitude to you 
for awarding me a Charles Fox 
Memorial Scholarship. As members 
of the SHS Alumni Association, you 
\hould all be immensely proud of your 

l _, Jork, as a commitment to higher edu­
cation is second to none. I consider 
this award a very high honor. Once 
again, my appreciation goes out to all 
of you. 

O.S.B.A. head 
ending term 

Patricia Schmidt McNicol ('53) , 
1995 president of the Ohio School 
Boards Association, believes that 
being involved in the education of chil­
dren is the most important endeavor 
one can undertake. 

As she nears the end of her term, 
the Salem High graduate leads 735 
school boards across the state in pro­
moting the advancement of public 
education in Ohio. 

A registered nurse by profession, 
McNicol became involved in education 
when she volunteered in 1981 to 
serve on a citizens committee to write 
a district discipline code. 

In 1982 she began her board 
career and is now completing her 12th 
year, having served as board presi­
dent and delegate to the State Capitol 
Conference. 

In 1987 she was nominated to the 
OSBA northeast regional board, the 
lowest rung on the ladder, and has 
ascended through the ranks to the 
final rung, being installed as the 40th 
president of OSBA in a ceremony held 
in her home school district. 

Her goals as president have been 
to stimulate interest in OSBA through 
widespread involvement of its mem­
bers. "We are the voice of the stu­
dents," she says. Top priorities of 
OSBA involved lobbying for adequate 

Patricia Schmidt McNicol 

and equitable funding for education 
and retaining local control for each 
individual school district. 

McNicol was to be among the 1% of 
the most effective American educators 
invited to attend a week-long leader­
ship seminar at Lawrence University 
in Appleton, Wisc.; served as a mem­
ber of the Federal Relations Network 
who lobby on education issues in 
Washington, D.C., and this year was 
Ohio's delegate to the National School 
Boards Association Delegate 
Assembly in San Franpisco, Calif. 

McNicol is the dallghter of the late 
William and Ruth Schmidt. She was 
educated in St. Paul Catholic School 
and was graduated along with her twin 
brother, Jim, from Salem High School 
in 1953. She was commencement 
speaker and a member of the winning 
state debate team. She was graduat­
ed from St. Elizabeth Hospital School 
of Nursing in Youngstown, Ohio, and 
attended Youngstown University. She 
served as Director of Nursing Service 
at the then Salem City Hospital and 
taught at both St. Elizabeth's School 
of Nursing and Hannah E. Mullins 
School of Practical Nursing. 

Active in community affairs, she is 
past president of the Salem High 
School Alumni Association; past pres­
ident of the Board of Managers of 
Century Home; past president of the 
Salem Garden Club and a life member 
of Garden Club of Ohio. She has 
served as president of the Northeast 
Region of OSBA and trustee for 
OSBA. She currently serves on the 
nominating committee for the Central 
Region of the National School Boards 
Association. She is a member of the 
Catholic Daughters of the Americas 
and a member of the selection com­
mittee for Habitat for Humanity. She is 
also a registered American Red Cross 
nurse and a member of the Alumni 
Association of St. Elizabeth Hospital 
School of Nursing. In 1994 she was 
awarded the YWCA Women of 
Achievement in Education Award. 

She is married to Francis (Bud) 
McNicol and can be reached at PO 
Box 1106, Salem, OH 44460. They 
have one daughter, Beth Reedy, and 
two grandchildren, Jaclyn and John. 
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Sweater triggers 
memories of 
her dad's music 

(Reprinted from 1916 Quaker 
annual) 

One of the most important organi­
zations in high school is the orchestra. 
Many times at plays, exercises and 
other functions, its stirring music has 
added wonderfully to the occasion. At 
the debate, held in the Methodist 
Church this year, our orchestra fairly 
outdid itself and the audience was 
loud in its praises of the musicians. 

The orchestra is not as large as it 
was last year. It is made up of only 
one girl and four boys. Nevertheless, 
the music which they provide is of the 
highest quality. An orchestra cannot 
be a medium one. It is either very 
good or very bad. We are proud to 
say that ours is a good one. 

By graduation we will lose our 
leader, James Thomas, and Vera 
Cole. Both will be missed, but no 
doubt material will be found to take 
their places. 

The organization is: 
Leader, first violin .. James Thomas 
Cornet .... ....... .... . George Chappell 
Second violin (far left) .. Howard Foltz 
Piano ..... ........ .......... .. ..... Vera Cole 
Drums .... .. .. ......... ......... Ralph Gee 

And in 1995 ... 

The Alumni Association recently 
received a letter from Vivian Foltz 
Englebrecht ('41), Box 64 7, Rocky 
Hill, NJ 98553. 

Along with it was a package con­
taining her father's orchestra "uni­
form," in the form of a mint-condition 
red and black woolen knitted sweater 
which is 79 years old. 

She said her father was very proud 
of the sweater and that her mother 
had battled for years to save it from 
moths. "You will find his picture in a 
pre-World War I annual, proudly hold­
ing his violin," she wrote. 

The photo was found in the 1916 
annual (above). Howard Foltz would 
have been in the SHS Class of 1917, 
but left school one year early. He 
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Salem High School Orchestra 1916 
married Bernice Grove ('15) and later 
operated Foltz Feed Mill on West 
State St. 

Calendar sale 
The Salem Community calendar, 

printed annually for the benefit of des­
ignated non-profit organizations in 
Salem, is now available by mail order. 
From 1984-1991 the calendar pro­
ceeds were given to S.A.G.E., the 
Salem Association for Gifted 
Education, which is now affiliated with 
the Salem Public Schools. Since 
1992 the beneficiary has been the 
Episcopal Church of Our Saviour. 

This year's calendar will feature 
sketches by local artists Jack Buta, 
Jan Call , Erma Eaton, Diane Friedel, 
Jo Ann Holt, Sam Kirkland, Richard 
Theiss, Ed Sullivan and Linda Sutter. 
,The buildings being featured include 
downtown businesses (Troll's Jewelry 
and An Olde English Garden), historic 
buildings (Quaker Meeting House, 
Hise House, Historical Society) and 
some century homes (Shaffer-

The sweater will be turned over/ 
the Salem Historical Society for d,. 
play. 

Replicas ready 
Orders are being taken for a 10 x 3-

inch full color replica of old Reilly 
Stadium along with a short history of 
the stadium on the back. 

The Salem Athletic Booster Club in 
conjunction with Shepherd's Heart is 
selling the replicas for $13 plus $3 for 
shipping-handling. All proceeds will 
benefit the booster club. 

Checks should be sent to Salem 
Athletic Booster Club, Box 895, 
Salem, OH 44460. Contact Mark 
Zocolo at 216-337-3363 for additional 
information. 

Warrington, Hoffmeister-Sharpe, 
Lantz-Mullins) . 

The price of the calendar continues 
to be $6. To place an order, write 
Mrs. John Buta, 663 S. Lincoln Ave., 
Salem, OH 44460 and include a 
check for $7 which includes postage. 



Earns degree 
' , Cindy Roessler Schmidt was grad-

uated this year from the Medical 
College of Ohio in Toledo with a 
Master of Occupational Therapy 
degree. Mrs. Schmidt also received 
the 1995 Outstanding Fieldwork 
Award for Occupational Therapy. 

She has co-authored articles 
appearing in The American Journal of 
Occupational Therapy and the 
Occupational Therapy Journal of 
Research. She is also a member of Pi 
Theta Epsilon, the national occupa­
tional therapy honorary society. 

She is a 1981 Salem High graduate 
and was graduated Magna Cum 
Laude from Ashland University with a 
S.S. degree. She is the daughter of 
Gordon ('46) and Donna Barnes 
Roessler ('48) of Salem. She current­
ly resides in Ada, Ohio, and works as 
an occupational therapist at St. Rita's 
Medical Center in Lima. 

She received a Fox scholarship the 
first year they were awarded. 

( /; 

Karlis chosen 
Salem's Rich Karlis ('77), now liv­

ing in Aurora, Colorado, has been 
appointed president of the Colorado 
Foxes professional soccer team. 

The 36-year-old Karlis, a former 
place kicker with the Denver Broncos 
and Minnesota Vikings, had served as 
the Foxes' director of marketing since 
September, 1993. 

"Rich Karlis has successfully com­
bined business fundamentals with the 
perspective 0f a former athlete, pro­
viding the Foxes with a professional 
attitude in the front office," said team 
owner Martin Nixdorf. 

During Karlis' tenure as director of 
marketing, the Foxes' average atten­
dance increased from 2, 100 to 6,523 
and the number of corporate spon­
sors rose from nine to 30. 

The Foxes are Denver's represen­
tative in the A,League, the highest 
level of professional soccer in the 
U.S. 

Join law firms 

Both Tom Swope and his wife, Lisa 
Maroscher Swope ('87), daughter of 
Rudy ('48) and Barb Maroscher of 
Salem, are both CPA's and graduates 
of Akron School of Law. 

Tom is new partner with a 
Pittsburgh law firm and Lisa has been 
nominated by Akron School of Law for 
the National Association of women 
lawyers. Tops in her class, Lisa also 
received her masters degree last 
spring in taxation with" a G.P.A. of 
3.76. She passed the Pennsylvania 
law bar exam last summer and went 
to work for Kirkpatrich & Lockhart in 
Pittsburgh. 

An accomplished tennis player, 
Lisa was district high school champi­
on for two years and at Akron U. she 
captained her team ard tied the Zips' 
singles record (7 4-50) and compiled a 
64-43 doubles mark. 

The Swopes reside at 318 Oak 
Ridge Dr., Murrysville, PA, 15668. 
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Salem High School Alumni Scholarship Committee 
328 E. State St. 
Salem, OH 44460 

I enclose a check for $ , payable to the Salem High School Alumni Association 
Scholarship Committee (write SHSAASC on your check) . Tax deductible. 

$ _ _ __ In memory of 

Your name: (women include maiden name) 

Address: 

City, State. zip code: 

Class year: 

Nearest relative living in Salem: 

Remarks: 
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